
September 2, 2021 
 
Present: David Antonsen, Daryl Haarstick, Joe Gerold, Hans Hanson, and Mike Kratzke. 
Visitors: Diane Wanner, Mark Stenger, and Bryan Soland. 
 
Dora township board met for the monthly meeting @ 29375 430th St. Vergas, Mn. 
Meeting was called to order by Joe Gerold, at 7:00 pm. 
Pledge of Allegiance was said. 
 
The minutes for the August meeting were read. Daryl Haarstick moved to approve the 
minutes, David Antonsen seconded motion, motion passed. 
 
Diane Wanner had some questions about a turn around located at her lot on 335th Ave. 
She was concerned about gravel that was spread in the area, the board worked at coming 
to a resolution of the issue. Mark Stenger will spread the gravel a little better, the board 
also asked if they would consider giving the township an easement for the turnaround. 
 
Mark Stenger has put recycled asphalt on 410th Street, it is holding up good with the 
recent rain. 
 
Treasurer's report was read and placed on file subject to audit. 
 
Mike Kratzke read the letter from the Attorney, after examining the Road Agreement 
with Star Lake Township, he felt it needed more work, he has also written Otter Tail 
County attorney concerning a Road Agreement over the proposed bike trail, he is waiting 
for a response. 
 
The Perham Area EMS board discussed in a public meeting some of the recent changes. 
They have purchased a refurbished ambulance, they are fully staffed at present, there may 
be some issues concerning uncovered billing that they are called out to assist. 
 
CDH/Vergas Fire and Rescue has not had a meeting. 
 
David Antonsen moved to refuse to vacate a cul-de-sac located in Silent Lake South 
Shores. Daryl Haarstick seconded motion, motion passed. 
 
Ditch mowing will start the last week of September, weather permitting. 
 
The board discussed maybe looking into a hydralic post driver, and talking to Mark 
Stenger to see if he would be willing to work installing signs when needed. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 9:15. 
 
 


